MINUTES OF A SITE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY 23rd
 JUNE 2015
PRESENT:
Cllr. Rook (in the Chair), Cllrs. Goodchild, Holmes, Swann and Veitch
APOLOGIES:
Cllrs. Fermor, Franks and Smith
Declaration of Interests, Dispensations, Predetermination or Lobbying: `

Members are required to declare any interests, dispensations, predetermination or lobbying on items on this agenda. Members are reminded that changes to the Register of Interests should be notified to the Clerk. 
Cllr. Swann declared a personal interest in the Allotments as he was a tenant, also in the discussion on the use of the parking bays in Carriers Road as he was involved with St. Dunstans. 
01/15:
Nomination of Vice Chairman:
Cllr. Veitch proposed Cllr. Holmes as Vice Chairman.  This was seconded by Cllr. Rook and agreed. Cllr. Holmes was happy to accept.
02/15:
Allocation of Sites for Responsibility:
Members volunteered to take responsibility for the following sites:

Allotments:

Cllr. Holmes
Ball Field:

Cllr. Goodchild
Crane Valley:

Cllrs Swann

With regard to the Jubilee Field it was agreed to ask Cllr. Fermor if she would be happy to take on the inspections. The Tomlin Ground was now the leased to the Rugby Club and therefore it was not deemed necessary for inspections to be made.

Regal Car Park

Cllr. Veitch

Jockey Lane Car Park

Cllr. Goodchild

Tanyard Car Park

Cllr. Rook
It was also agreed to ask Cllr. Franks whether he would be willing to inspect the Tanyard Car Park.

03/15:
Allotments:
The allotments were generally in very good order.  There were two plots which required attention.  The Parish Warden offered to clean the notice-board and to straighten the sign at the entrance. He also agreed to edge one of the plots.  The Contractors would be asked to cut the hedge on the left hand side of the gate and also the hedge at the top end adjacent the Primary School.  There was an ash tree in the middle of plots 19A and 19B which would be removed if the tenants did not object.  The picnic bench had been moved onto one of the plots.  After a full discussion it was agreed that this would be removed from the allotments.
Cllr. Holmes tabled three revisions to the rules which he would like Members to consider.  After a full discussion it was proposed by Cllr. Veitch, seconded by Cllr. Rook and agreed to add the following revisions to the rules:
Rule 15: The tenant will not plant any standard trees, or erect any building, shed or horticultural structure without the written consent of the Council.  Any permitted structure must be of a size that does not dominate the allotment.  Sheds may only be erected around the external perimeter of the allotment garden site. The tenant shall maintain the shed in a reasonable state of repair.

Rule 18:  Allotments will only be let to persons residing within the Parish of Cranbrook and Sissinghurst.

It was also agreed to insert the following on the rear of the rule book:-

Do not leave tools where they might be vulnerable to theft.  All sheds and contents are the responsibility of the tenant.

04/15:
Jockey Lane Car Park:
Cllr. Veitch suggested that the lower branches of the Turkey Oak needed to be raised.  Members were content with the white lining carried out by the gas contractors following removal of their hospitality unit and plant. Cllr. Veitch pointed out the bent and damaged sign on the railings at the top.  It was agreed to order a smaller replacement which would state “private road – access only”. She pointed out the footpath sign at the top of the churchyard which Jonathan Bibby had agreed to replace with a more sympathetic sign.  The Clerk would chase this up. 
Cllr. Swann referred to the request from St. Dunstan’s to utilise the top three bays adjacent to the Turkey Oak to continue the stone work repairs to the Church.   After a full discussion it was agreed by Members to allow St. Dunstan’s to fence off the three bays for the duration of the works subject to the contractors supplying a copy of their insurance and also agreeing to make good any damage which might be caused to the surface.
05/15:
Ball Field:

The Ball Field was looking very attractive. The Field was almost litter free and there was no evidence of dog fouling.  The Parish Warden informed Members that he was in the process of topping up the bark and carrying out any necessary repairs before the July Rospa inspection.
06/15:
Regal Car Park:

Members all agreed that the Car Park was greatly improved since being taken over by the Parish Council.  The Contactors are to be reminded to carry out weed killing around the perimeter and there were several areas which needed to be strimmed and mown.  The recycling centre was in a horrible mess, with very unattractive bins and it was strewn with cardboard.  Cllr. Swann suggested that the broken fence at the lower end should be removed back to the electric hook up point.  The Parish Warden agreed to undertake the work.
It was noted that one of the globe lanterns was in need of repair.  

07/15:
Crane Valley:

Members were delighted to see the new footbridge which was being installed by Kent County Council.  The Parish Warden informed Members that the contractors who were carrying out the work had identified a water leak further up the hill towards Brookside. The Clerk tabled the plan showing the drainage works, which were to be undertaken by Contractors shortly.  It was hoped that this would improve the problems especially by the skate ramp. Kent High Weald Partnership had agreed to extend the boardwalk and carry out the works to the bridge near the skate park.  They will be applying for grant funding to cover the cost.  Members noted that the Crane River was being encroached by the banks especially in the first section past the main bridge.  After a full discussion it was agreed to ask the drainage contractors to dig out the bank on the north side of the river on the first section.  
The Parish Warden noted that some of the screws were missing from the skate ramp, he would replace them.
It was noted that there was still a major problem with litter and the Parish Warden agreed to carry out litter picks on a Friday and Monday. 
Members noted that the hedge laying had been carried out on the northern boundary and the grounds contractors would be reminded to cut right back to the boundary.  It was noted that the concrete posts were still in situ and the Parish Warden agreed to pull these out and replace with wooden posts after taking photographs of the line of the boundary as set out with the concrete posts. There were some large pieces of debris including a lump of brickwork which the grounds contractors were to be reminded to dispose of.  It was noted that the Weeping Willow had recovered after having major tree surgery.
Members noted the new wooden bollards which had replaced the broken fence and gate at the boundary with Brookside.  The salt bin had also been moved onto the concrete base just inside the top corner of the Crane Valley which Members also thought was an improvement.

08/15:
Tanyard Car Park:

There was a broken piece of fence along the boundary near the culvert and either side of the slip road running up past Tanyard Mews.  The Parish Warden agreed to carry out repairs.  It was noted that the beech trees around the perimeter needed attention and it was agreed to ask Benjamin Hatcher to trim these.  
It was noted that the lamp columns had been painted.  There was a very scruffy sign attached to the column at the Kings Head Well and the Parish Warden would remove this. 
The Clerk informed Members that a water leak in Dobells had resulted in water running down the footpath into the Tanyard.  This had been reported to South East Water.  Repairs are due to be carried out to the path by KCC. 

The culvert was clear of debris, although the banks could benefit from being cleared of foliage. 

09/15:
Jubilee Field:

The Parish Warden reported that he would be topping up the bark prior to the Rospa inspection.  The Clerk informed Members that the rocking horse repairs should have already been carried out and she tabled a quote in the sum of £230 + VAT for painting of the goal posts.  Cllr. Veitch proposed acceptance of the quote, this was seconded by Cllr. Holmes and agreed.  The Clerk was also delighted to be able to inform Members that a donation in the sum of £5,000 had been received for some new play equipment.  After a full discussion it was agreed to go ahead with selecting some equipment and to apply for grant funding from TWBC.  The two Sissinghurst parishioners who had shown an interest in the Jubilee Field equipment would be contacted for their input in the selection of equipment.  
10/15:
Items for Information:
No items were raised.
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